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Highland Neighborhood Association annual meeting June 18, 2012
Location: Fitchburg Senior Center
With proxies and actual attendance there was representation from 62 lots.  (33 in attendance with 29 proxies)
1. Opening comments/Introductions

Board members were introduced:  Steve Streck, President;, Dale LaVelle, Vice President; John Benjamin, Treasurer; Terri Regner, Secretary;  Ben Jordan, ACC chair.  It was shared that Ben Jordan was resigning from the board.
2. Summary of Board Activities in the Past Year

Steve summarized some of the accomplishments made by the board on behalf of the neighborhood association.  Those mentioned included working with contractors to maintain the common areas for mowing and snow removal; publishing a neighborhood newsletter courtesy of Bob Rottman; forming a block captain program; organizing a social event; discussing possible landscape changes along Hwy PD.
3. Report of Finances 
John Benjamin reported on the state of the NA finances.  He included handouts showing a) our current account balances totaling approximately $75,000; b) a summary of the budget for this fiscal year; and c) a statement if actual year to date expenditures.  John also answered questions from neighbors regarding the following:
What areas are we responsible for snow removal? 

We have to remove snow from the sidewalk area at PD & Longford Terrace
What drivse the cost for landscaping?  

Ben Jordan stepped in and shared a description of the common areas that the NA must address

4. Architectural Control Committee Presentation

Ben Jordan summarized the activities of the ACC as well as his own role on the board.  He explained that he works with landscapers and snow removal companies to determine bids.  The ACC committee starts with the covenant restrictions and addresses neighbors’ desires to change their landscaping, additions or changes to the lots, fences, etc.  Ben shared the most recent concerns of boats and campers parked for a long period in neighbor’s driveways or on the street.  He shared that the committee was also working on addressing mailboxes for the neighborhood.  Ben shared that there are only 3 ways the NA can attempt to get compliance with the covenants:  1) Ask a neighbor nicely to comply with the covenant guidelines; 

2) Demand that the neighbor comply (e.g. “Ask roughly”) or 3) Sue the neighbor.  Every attempt is made to avoid the 3rd option, but that often means that an amount of time passes trying the first two options.

5. Block Captain Program
Dale Lavelle explained the block captain program and indicated that volunteers were still needed for some areas.  He shared that the current block captains were attempting to gather information for the neighborhood directory.   
6. Landscaping along Hwy PD
Steve explained the board’s discussion of the fence.  The discussion was that the fence was going to need updating/repair and the board thought the neighborhood should decide what the long term plan was for the fence, considering that the board was getting estimates for planting the area in a dense barrier of trees.  A lively discussion ensued re: maintaining the fence.  Consensus was reached that the board would currently repair the fence and that, at this time, the plan was to retain the fence.  One additional option that was discussed was to make the fence a continuous fence (with no breaks).  Currently the breaks in the fence are present so the landscapers have access to both sides of the fence for mowing.  It was pointed out that our current covenants require the NA to maintain the grass on both sides of the fence.  Only if the covenants were changed to require the NA to only maintain the grass on the PD side of the fence would the fence breaks be able to be closed.  The board will investigate the possibility of changing the covenants to allow for this option.

The plan for planting additional trees on the area along PD was shared.  Ben pointed out that we would not be able to plant trees to the edge of the road.  The board will investigate where trees can be planted, given the city ordinances.  There was also discussion about the current health of the trees. There are carpenter ants that are infesting some of the trees and some of the trees need more water.  It was determined that the board would investigate turning on the irrigation system again to provide more watering for the trees. 

7. Neighborhood Directory
Terri Regner shared that we were  having difficulty collecting information for a neighborhood directory.  It was asked if there was a real interest in having a neighborhood directory.  The consensus was that there was not an interest, so the directory plans will cease.
8. 2011 Social Event

The events of the 2011 social event were shared and plans for a 2012 social event were in process.  The 2012 event would take place in the same location  on Rosecommon Terrace with food and drink provided by the association.  All were welcomed to attend.
9. Annual Election of Board Members
John Benjamin was nominated and reelected to continue serving on the board.  Volunteers were requested for the open board position, but there were none.  The board will pursue approaching neighbors who might not have been at the meeting to serve on the board.
10. Other business
There were no other topics of discussion.
The meeting concluded at approximately 8:30 p.m.
